

July 2022 Newsletter

Grand Knight, John Thurston johnthurston@waskia.com
Financial Secretary, John Webb

Third Degree Monthly Meeting is scheduled for **Wednesday**, **July 13th** in Room 13, Faith Formation Building at St Pius X at 7:00 pm.

KofC Breakfast

Our next breakfast is not until September 18th.



Fourth Degree:

Dear Brother Knights,

The Bishop Kelley, Assembly 185 of the 4th will not meet until **Thursday**, **September 15th** in Room 13, Faith Formation Building at St Pius X at 7:00 pm.

Faithful Navigator,

Tom Schultz

July Birthdays: We wish these brother Knights a very Happy Birthday. This month's celebrants include Lee Broemmeling, Eric Christenson, Wayne Ellenbecker, Andrew Flynn, Edward Meyer, Steven Pelsma, Thomas Tintinger, and James Winter

Knight of the Month of May: Denny McMonigle

Family of the Month of May: Wayne and Michelle Hash

Good of the Order: Please pray for all knights and their families who need our prayers, especially Dick Benzinger, Jennifer and Rob Palus, Greg Kemp, Graham and Betsy Crutchfield, Larry Moberg, John Mohatt, Leora Frei, Shari Frei, and Fr. Len. Please send your prayer requests to John Webb at jdmwebb109@gmail.com)

Recruitment: Brother Dan Yake

Online contact forms are available at https://info.kofc.org/us.html. This URL can be made into a shortcut on a smartphone home screen such that it is always readily available. If you fill out such a contact form for a prospective knight, if possible, please enter Dan's email address (dyake@roadrunner.com), otherwise enter your own email address and give him a call at 208-699-1590 so that he can follow up.

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/KofC11623/

Web: https://www.stpiuscda.org/knights-of-columbus-council-11623

Grand Knight's Report

Brother Knights,

\In case you haven't heard, your council is having a busy summer. On Sunday, July 24th, it's time for the Annual Multiparish Picnic. The picnic will be held from noon until 3:00 PM at Holy Family Catholic School. It will be a great opportunity for you and your loved ones to enjoy fun and games and good times with members of our parish, your friends from other parishes, and your fellow Knights from the local councils. I hope you will be able to attend. Our council will be helping the St. Thomas council with the barbecuing and food service. We will also be staffing the beer garden and directing traffic/parking. The council could use your help. Wives and older children are welcome to help, too. I will have a signup sheet at this month's council meeting on July 13th. If you can't attend the meeting but can help at the picnic, reach out to me at johnthurston@waskia.com or at 208-

660-3582.

Next month, it's fair time! I'll have more on that in the next newsletter, but until then, don't forget to contact John Webb (jdmwebb109@gmail.com or 208-651-2406) and sign up for a shift or two.

John Thurston

North Idaho State Fair

Our Council continues to prepare for the North Idaho State Fair, which runs from Friday, August 19, through Sunday, August 28. Here are the volunteers that we have so far:

Ann Cutler, Brady Bailey, Carol Fairhurst, Chad Scarola, Cindy Abbott, Craig Frei, Curt Kastens, Dan Yake, Darryl Cutler, Dave Sonnen, David McDowell, Denny McMonigle, Don Chilcott, Don Moberg, Doug Cornutt, Eli Scarola, Gail Tuley, Gary Fessler, Glen Abbott, Greg Chapleski, Harriet Dillon, James Niewiarowski, Jay Corbin, Jerry Parker, John Thurston, John Webb, Jonathan Yake, Joseph Kestler, Jud Leifheit, Judee Scarola, Judy Cornutt, Julie Bailey, Larry Major, Laura Corbin, Laura Yake, Luthor Davis, Maggie Niewiarowski, Michelle Hash, Mike Lovell, Mimi Gray, Pat Tuley, Paul Muehlhausen, Phil Hostak, Phil Robbins, Ray Stongle,, Scott Davis, Scott Hayman, Sherril Chapleski, Sophia Muehlhausen, Stacy Leifheit, Tammy Sonnen, Theresa Holcomb, Tom Dillon, Tom Schultz, Warren Holcomb, and Wayne Hash. If you have volunteered and don't see your name on the above list, then please contact: John Webb at jdmwebb109@gmail.com or 208-651-2407. We still need to fill about 15 shifts, so please consider volunteering by looking at the current schedule at https://bit.ly/3wvKroV and seeing which shift you could cover and then contact John Webb.

Wives Appreciation Dinner





The Wives Appreciation Dinner was held on June 25. We had 30 people attend, of those three were knights' widows. Father Len also attended. Thanks to Warren and Theresa Holcomb for organizing it and to the knights who helped.



The Knights Silver Rose Ceremony was held on June 8.



Denny McMonigle receives a Knight of the Month Certificate from GK John Thurston.



Wayne Hash receives a Family of the Month Certificate from GK John Thurston.